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To:		 	 COMO	Mary	Kirkwood,	DCOS	Dean	McFarren,	DCAPT	Jerry	Edelen,		
	 	 D-11n	Board	&	Staff,	Q-Directorate	
	
From:		 	 Bruce	Martin,	DSO-IM	

Date:	 	 SEP	14,	2019	

Subject:	 Incident	Management	(IM)	Report	

• IM	Staff	&	Goals	2019	
• Asst	EPLO	
• News	from	National	–	Hurricane	Dorian	

	
IM	Staff	&	Goals	2019	
	
ADSO/Deputy	-	Alan	Stanton	
ADSO	Bryce	Leinan	
ADSO	Nikolay	Zherebnenkov		
	
Goals	this	year:	
1.	Refine	and	continue	Everbridge	drills	
2.	Explore/facilitate	initial	ICS	position	training	-	e.g.	Staging	Area	Manager,	resources	unit,	
situation	unit,	PIO,	etc.	[ON	hold	pending	guidance	from	Q	Directorate].	
3.	Formulate	D11n	AUXIMT	(incident	management	team)	plan,	recruitment,	training.	[ON	hold	
pending	guidance	from	Q	Directorate].	
4.	Encourage	participation	in	any	available	gold	side	exercise.	
	
Asst	EPLO	Work	
	
The	EPLO	for	D11	has	transitioned	from	CDR	Teresa	Peace	to	LCDR	Steve	Neal.	We	will	meet	in	
October-November	at	CGI	with	D11	staff	for	orientation.	
	
News	from	National	
	
In	advance	of	Hurricane	Dorian,	IM	staff	were	solicited	to	be	part	of	the	new	Incident	Management	
Auxiliary	Coordination	Cell	(IMACC)	if	necessary.	An	IMACC	was	stood	up	at	the	FEMA	National	
Response	Coordination	Center	(NRCC).		We	had	6	AUX	members	for	the	FEMA	National	Response	
Coordination	Center	in	Washington,	D.C.	Two	IMACC	members	are	standing	watch	today	at	the	
NRCC	for	a	7	day	deployment.	
	
There	was	a	request	for	ICS	Qualified	AUX	personnel	interested	and	able	to	deploy	for	14	days	
minimum.	
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The	request	strongly	preferred	those	holding	a	USCG	or	FEMA	Qual	letter:		
	
Situation	Team	Leader	-	SITL3	
Planning	Section	Chiefs	-	PSC3	
Resource	Unit	Leaders	-	RESL3	
Documentation	Unit	Leaders	-	DOCL3	
Demobilization	Unit	Leaders	-	DEMOB3	
Marine	Transportation	Recover	Unit	-	MTSRU3	
Area	Agency	Representatives	-	AREP	
Safety	Officers	
	
This	provided	us	some	good	insight	into	what	data	we	need	to	have	on	our	members	(e.g.	ICS	
quals),	and	what	training	and	qualification	directions	we	should	consider.	Offering	the	classes	will	
be	straightforward,	it	will	be	getting	taskbooks	signed	off	that	needs	development.	I	hope	to	discuss	
with	D11	active	duty	staff	when	I	visit	CGI	for	EPLO	work.	
	
		


